REPORT TO CITY COUNCIL

DATE: OCTOBER 26, 2016

TO: HONORABLE MAYOR AND MEMBERS OF THE CITY COUNCIL

FROM: GREG RAMIREZ, CITY MANAGERM/

BY: RAMIRO ADEVA, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC WORKS/CITY ENGINEER @—

SUBJECT: CONSIDER A 48-FOOT VERSUS 64-FOOT CROSS-SECTION FOR THE
PROPOSED WILDLIFE CORRIDOR TUNNEL ON AGOURA ROAD,
WEST OF LIBERTY CANYON ROAD

As part of Caltrans’ efforts to prepare the environmental documents for the Wildlife
Corridor Project, a decision must ultimately be made on the cross-section of the
proposed 200-foot tunnel over Agoura Road, within the City limits.

The width of the two cross-sections being considered is 48 feet and 64 feet. The height
of the proposed tunnel will also need to be determined, with the final acceptable vertical
clearance being somewhere between 16.5 feet and 20 feet directly above any vehicular
travel lanes.

RECOMMENDATION
Staff respectfully recommends the City Council:

1. Discuss/consider the merits of the width and height dimensions being presented,
and individually indicate support for a particular cross-section, or

2. Discuss/consider the merits of the width and height dimensions being presented,
and make no immediate decision, but instead, direct staff to consider the City
Council’'s feedback and return at a later Regular City Council Meeting to make a
final cross-section recommendation.





